
Rabbi Aviva Berg 

Cantor Samuel Asher        

Martin Presberg, President            

The mission of Temple Beth David is to provide an environment where the concepts of community prayer, education, and 
service to the greater Jewish community are provided within the context of Conservative Judaism. We pride ourselves on 
being a friendly, participatory, egalitarian community, welcoming all to be a part of our synagogue family. 

February 2011 

February Schedule 

Shabbat Evening: 7:30 p.m. 

The next TBD Service  at the JCC 

will be on Friday, February  25 at 

6pm in the Senior Lounge.  

 Shabbat Morning: 9:00 a.m. 

  Sunday Minyan: 9:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
You may now find Temple Events 

on our online calendar at 
www.tbdrochester.org; find out 
what is going on or submit a new 
event for the calendar. As always, 
you may also reach us by calling 
the office at 585-266-3223.  

We are handicapped accessible 
and equipped with a hearing loop. 

 

The number eighteen (chai), reflects 
Judaism’s focus on the importance of 
life.  It also has special personal 
significance for me this month. It is my 
honor and pleasure to have served as 
your rabbi for the past eighteen 
months.  And I very much look forward 
to the next eighteen months and 
beyond.  Exciting signs of new energy, 
if not infinite possibility, continue to 
emerge in Rochester and at Temple 
Beth David.   
 
But does this apply in February?  In 
Rochester?  At Temple Beth David?  
Yes!  For starters, February 2nd is 
Groundhog Day, which reminds me of 
one of my favorite movies, the 1993 
Harold Ramis film, Groundhog Day.  In 
case you haven’t seen it in awhile (or 
ever), the movie is about a 
weatherman named Phil Connors 
(played by Bill Murray) who lives 
Groundhog Day over and over and 
over again.  Egotistical and sarcastic 
weatherman Phil is sent to 
Punxsutawney, Pennsylvania to report 
on whether or not Punxsutawney Phil, 
the groundhog, “sees his shadow,” 
and returns to his burrow, signifying 
that there will be another six weeks of 
winter. 
 
Caught in a kind of science fiction-like 
time loop, Phil wakes up every 
morning in Punxsutawney on 
Groundhog Day to Sonny and Cher 
endlessly singing “I Got You Babe” on 
his clock radio.   He is the only one 
who knows this is happening.  Phil 
goes through cycles of dismay, 

hedonism, despair, and self-
destructive recklessness until he 
decides to learn how to be a mentsch.  
He discovers that developing a “what 
can I do for you today” attitude makes 
him a lot happier than the “what can I 
do to you today” attitude he displaces.   
 
Professional movie reviewers explain 
Phil’s transformation in so many ways 
that the movie seems to operate as a 
Rorschach test.   It’s very possible to 
understand the movie as a man’s 
decision to realize his self-potential or 
a person learning to see the “angel” or 
the Divine spark in another person or 
possibly an individual switching from 
one who always sees the glass as half 
empty to one who sees it as half full. 
 
Each interpretation of the movie, like a 
snowflake, and like each one of us, is 
unique.  It depends upon where we 
are in our lives.  We do not have to live 
the same day of our lives over and 

 

Chai - What Can I Do For You Today? 
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News from the President 
Martin Presberg, President  martin.presberg@tbdrochester.org   585-794-3509  

Temple Office Hours                                                 

for  February 
 

Open Sunday mornings 

Feb. 6th and Feb. 20 

9am - Noon and 

 1:00-5:00 pm 
 

 

Note: Volunteer Phone Coverage 

Sunday Mornings Feb. 13 & 27 
 

 

Monday - Friday 9:30am - 2:30pm 

Tuesday afternoons 4:00pm to 6:00pm 
 
 
 

Office Closed in February 

on the  following days:  

Feb. 11, 13, 21, 27 

I am seeing a lot of activity at Temple 
so far in 2011, and it feels great. The 
website has many new pages and 
updates. We are hard at work on de-
veloping clearer and easier proce-
dures around event planning and 
membership. The marketing commit-
tee is promoting a number of exciting 
programs. A fundraising committee is 
being formed. The ritual committee is 
asking important questions about the 
length and content of services. A 
group is forming to look again at stra-
tegic planning in regards to location 
and long-term demographics. The 
Sisterhood and Men's Club are meet-
ing regularly. Lifelong learning is ongo-
ing, and a new building beautification 

committee has a number of ideas on 
how to make our environment more 
attractive and welcoming. (Just to 
name a few.) 
 
Each of these initiatives is critically 
dependent on the input of numerous 
individuals, and it is a pleasure to see 
people working together. The amazing 
thing is how rewarding this work can 
feel. Every successful interaction, 
every incremental improvement to a 
process, every positive experience at 
an event, every repair or beautification 
of our building, every collaborative 
email or meeting adds to the strength 
of our community. And everyone who 
participates feels it. Please let me 

know if you do not feel in-the-loop on 
all this activity. Maybe I can help plug-
you-in to the right group or activity to 
match your particular passion.  
 
Of course we have our challenges, 
and the Board of Trustees and other 
synagogue leaders are working to 
address them. As we achieve the vari-
ous degrees of success in meeting 
these challenges, we will emerge 
wiser and more spiritually fulfilled. 
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Rabbi’s Desk, con’t. 
Rabbi Aviva Berg  rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com  730-5179  

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

ABOUT THE PJ LIBRARY,  

FIND THEM ON THE WEB AT 

HTTP://WWW.PJLIBRARY.ORG 

 OR CALL 413-439-1981  

over and over. 
 
Like almost everyone else in 
Rochester, when Arthur and I look out 
our living room window, both the 
window and our front yard are half full 
-- of snow -- but what else is out there 
in a Rochester winter with which we 
can fulfill or even transform our lives?   
  
Quite a lot.  This month,  The Harold 
Grinspoon Foundation, the Farash 
Foundation, the Jewish Community 
Federation, the JCC, Temple Beth 
David and other local synagogues join 
together  in rolling out of the 
innovative PJ Library Jewish literacy 
program.  This offering will enable 
family members to connect in a 
meaningfully Jewish way through 
literature, music and art.  Families 
with children between the ages of six 
months to eight years who subscribe 
to PJ Library will receive, free of 

charge, a wonderfully creative and 
age-appropriate book or CD every 
month.  Watch for information on how 
to sign up for this terrific community 
resource.  Also be on the look-out for 
PJ Library-sponsored Temple Beth 
David events throughout the year. 
 
Also this month, Temple Beth David 
will continue its new Lunch and Learn 
program of adult education.   Our 
interactive program debuted last 
month with a hearty lunch and a 
spirited discussion about the 
significance of the Exodus, Mt. Sinai, 
and our own place in the world.  This 
month, author and TBD member, 
Susan Baruch, has a wonderful story 
to share with us all, “My New Life As 
a Writer.”  Like watching a Harold 
Ramis film, listening to Susan’s 
journey can both touch us and inspire 
us to perceive our lives and our world 
in new ways.   

 
When Arthur and I talked about 
whether or not we should move to 
Rochester, we thought about the 
people we met at Temple Beth David.  
We said to each other words that Bill 
Murray says at the end of Groundhog 
Day:  “It’s so beautiful, let’s live here.”   
    
L’Chayyim 
 
 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 
 

Rabbi Berg is available by appointment.  
She looks forward to hearing from you.    

 

Phone 585-319-4407   Email: rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com 
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Family Service for school aged children 
will meet the first Shabbat of the month at 
10:30 in the small sanctuary. Children and 
parents can become familiar with the 
basics of the Shabbat morning service, 
talk about Torah and hear related 
stories.  We look forward to seeing your 
family there. 
 

If you have any questions, please call 
Nancy Kraus at 385-3696.  

 
 
 

Family Service Schedule  
       
    
   Feb. 5    5th/6th/7th grade service  
   March 5   
   April 2  
   May 7  

Don’t Miss Family Services at Temple Beth David  

TZEDAKAH OPPORTUNITY 
Did you know?? STAPLES allows Temple to recycle up to 10 
printer cartridges each month and receive $2 each in Staples 
Rewards credit to use in purchasing office supplies.  Please drop 
off your printer cartridges-- we will recycle them! Thank you for 
the December donations! 

Order your Mah - Jong cards now!     
It’s time to order your Mah-Jong cards! Please contact: 
Florence Phillips 467-5476 to    place your order.    
$7.00 for Regular cards, $8.00 for Large Print Cards. 
 

Please make your checks payable to: TBD Sisterhood 
 

Florence Phillips 
193 Daley Blvd. 
Rochester, NY 14617 

 
This is a fundraiser for Sisterhood. So the more that members participate, 
the more we  money we get.   
 

Checks must be in before March 1st.    Send your check today! 
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Please Note: Every effort is made to 
ensure accuracy in the Bulletin.  Please 
let us know if an error is made and a 
correction will be noted in the next 
Bulletin.  
MITZVAH / KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Allen Lederman 
 Annette Applebaum 
Nissim Ojalvo 
 Milt & Dorothy Smith 
Mac Gan 
 Harold & Rhea Feinberg 
Michael Kahn 
 Fronie Hoffman 
In Appreciation of all you do! 
Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 Fronie Hoffman 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Shira Presberg 
Merrie Franklin 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 

 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 
Harold & Selma Kay 
 Stephen & Marcia Kay 
Nathan Goldwasser 
Miriam Goldwasser 
Chana Neuberg 
Meyer Neuberg 
 Fay Neuberg 
Allen Lederman 
 Jay & Adrienne Young Cohen 
Mimi Marcus 
 Philip Mentel 
Pearl Schwartz 
 Ken & Leslie Schwartz 
In Honor of: 
Chris Schwartz 
 Ken & Leslie Schwartz 
In Appreciation of all you do! 
Rabbi Berg & Arthur Bernberg 
 Risa & Daniel Saltzman 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DAVID SOLOMON FUND 

In Memory of: 
Allen Lederman 
 Judith & Lee Alderman 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 Elaine Sarna 
 Richard & Debbie Steinfeld 
Muriel Katz 
 Anita Bauman 
 Scott Bauman 
 Dave & Florence Phillips 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Louis Steinfeld 
 Richard & Debbie Steinfeld 
Max Gross 
 Stan & Michelle Gross 
Julia Stiller 
Blanche Levine 
Alfred Stiller 
 Miss Sylvia Stiller 
Mac Gan 
 Anita Bauman 
 Scott Bauman 
 Alan Braveman 
 Charlotte HIllsberg 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 Shirley Rudnick 
 Richard & Debbie Steinfeld 
Max Ambush 
Max Grossberg 
 Sandra & Howard Brenner 
Mowey Presberg 
 Saul & Helen Presberg 
Florence Levinson 
Miriam Bauman 
Arthur Bauman 
 Anita Bauman 
Get Well Wishes 
Dave Phillips 
Lois Markus 
 Richard & Debbie Steinfeld 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Lori Davis 
Scott Davis 
Ellen Duchano 
Sue Drexler 
         Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 
 
 

SHIVA CHEVRA FUND 
In Memory of: 
David Schreiber 
 Arthur & Ida Dell 
 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 

In Memory of: 
Muriel Katz 
 Dave & Florence Phillilps 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Scott Davis 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 
 Marcia & Marvin Davis 
Happy Anniversary! 
Rabbi Berg & Arthur Bernberg 
 Marcia & Marvin Davis 

 

LIBRARY FUND 
In Memory of: 
Estelle Hirsch 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 Debi Boyer 
 Susan Hirsch 
Ben Passer 
 Sylvia Passer 
 

RABBI SKOPITZ YOUTH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Rabbi Laurence Skopitz 
 Hyla & Shalom Skopitz 
 Linda Roth 
 Julian & Shelly Braiman 
Golde M. Hersch 
 Julian & Shelly Braiman 
Florence Ross 
 Linda Roth 
Herbert Hirsch 
 Phyllis Hirsch 
 Debi Boyer 
 Susan Hirsch 
Bessie Braiman 
Nathan Zeif 
 Julian & Shelly Braiman 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Keenan Bloom 
Annette Strassman 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
 
 
 

(Continued on page 6) 

Donations Received December 1 to December 31, 2010 
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TORAH REPAIR FUND 
In Memory of: 
Morris Koftschik 
 Max & Sonia Mantelmacher 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Ann Howell 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
GILBERT ROSENBAUM FUND 
In Memory of: 
Muriel Katz 
 Alan, Steve & Doug Rosenbaum 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
Mac Gan 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
Get Well Wishes: 
Dave Phillips 
 Morris & Sylvia Lovinger 
 

MARSHA FISHMAN FUND 
In Memory of: 
Allen Lederman 
 Elaine Brauer 
 Dolly & Harold Fishman 
 Dave & Florence Phillips 
 Pauline & Izzy Reitzfeld 
 Milt & Dorothy Smith 
Mac Gan 
 Dolly & Harold Fishman 
 Milt & Dorothy Smith 
Muriel Katz 
Rosemary Fisher 
 Dolly & Harold Fishman 
Herbert Roisman 
William Schwartz 
 Paul & Judy Eissenstat 
Esther Lederman 
Arnold Shapiro 
 Annette Shapiro 

PREK SHABBATON FUND 
In Memory of: 
Charles Gronachan 
Frances Gronachan 
 Ceidlen Beller 
 
USY/KADIMA FUND 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Stephen Papkin 
Sara Steinfeld 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
  
HH Prayer Book 
In Memory of: 
Golde M. Hersch 
 Sanford Toole 

(Continued from page 5) 

Donations, con’t. Received December 1 to December 31, 2010 

Around 10 years ago, the Federation 
offered grant money for collaborative 
adult education programs. Out of this 
came a series of yearly shabbatons 
hosted jointly by Beth David, Beth Am, 
and Beth Hamedresh-Beth Israel 
called the "Small Conservative Shul 

Collaborative". The sessions evolved 
to include a monthly Torah study pro-
gram and participants meet the sec-
ond Wednesday of each month at 7:30 
p.m. at BHBI, 1369 East Avenue.  We 
hope you can join us. 
 

Upcoming dates: 
 
2/9/11 
3/9/11 
4/13/11 
5/11/11 

Small Conservative Shul Collaborative Torah Study 

PURIM Begins Sat. Mar. 19PURIM Begins Sat. Mar. 19PURIM Begins Sat. Mar. 19PURIM Begins Sat. Mar. 19 

Join us for  Food, Games 
 & Fun...Ma’ariv, Havdalah 

 and more 
 

7:30 pm at the Papkin Home 
 

More info. in 
March bulletin 

 

Join us for a Family Style  
Seudah Shleesheet (Third Meal) 

 

5:30-7:30 pm at the Home of Rabbi 
Berg and Arthur Bernberg 

 

Food, Purim Stories 
and Fun! More info. 
in March bulletin 



Page  7 Temple Beth David Bulletin 

 

 

You Won't Want to Miss ....You Won't Want to Miss ....You Won't Want to Miss ....You Won't Want to Miss ....    

The PURIM CELEBRATIONThe PURIM CELEBRATIONThe PURIM CELEBRATIONThe PURIM CELEBRATION    
at Temple Beth Davidat Temple Beth Davidat Temple Beth Davidat Temple Beth David    

    
Gourm

et Panc
ake 

 Breakf
ast 

Costume Parade Megillah Reading 

Join us Sunday, March 20th 
from 9:00am to Noon  

for all the fun!  
Donations Welcome, but Not Required! 

 All the details coming in the March Bulletin!  
Please RSVP to the TBD Office 585-266-3223 

Purim C
arnival
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Our Sincerest 
Condolences 

to the friends and family of: 
 

Muriel Katz 
Mac Gan 

Allen Lederman 

   

All in the Family   To submit information, contact the Temple Office at 266-3223 
  
 
  

 

Name    Date 
Marvin Frank  February 2  
Marc Lande  February 2  
Bonnie Abrams- Rich February 3  
Deniz Undar  February 4  
Isaac Kramer  February 9  
Samuel Asher  February 12  
Millicent Ritz  February 13  
Susan Langmann February 14  
Rachel Sacks  February 15 
Gabriel Arthur Franklin February 17 

Name    Date 
Thomas Wolbert February 18  
Helen Kashtan  February 23  
Shayna Selkowitz February 23 
Jennie Papkin  February 25  
Michal Spivak  February 25  
Arthur Bernberg  February 27  
Stacey Saks  February 27  
Arthur Dell  February 28  
Arthur Long  February 28  

February Birthdays 

Got Talent? We need you! 
 

Do you love to tell a good 

joke? Sing songs? Dance? 

Perform in your own skit? 

 

All Talent is welcome! 
 

Be part of our Purim 

Celebration Sunday, 

March 20th!  
 

 

Contact Paula Popper at (513)304-1122 or 

email at ppopper@rochester.rr.com    

 Torah Readers? We need you! 
 

Read a little? Read a lot? 

 

Megillah Readers 
needed for our Purim 

Celebration Sunday, 

March 20th! 

 

 

 
Contact Gary Cohen at 377-2141 or 

Rabbi Berg at 319-4407 to participate. 

Get Well Wishes Going Out to: 
 

Dave Phillips 
Lois Markus 

 
 

Purchase Sisterhood Torah Fund Cards online at: 
 

http://www.jtsa.edu/Supporters/Torah_Fund.xml 
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Sponsored Kiddushes and Cholents 

• Sponsored Kiddush Jan. 1 In Honor of Rabbi 
Aviva Berg’s and Scott Davis’ Birthdays by 
Arthur Bernberg and The Davis Family. 

 
• Sponsored Cholent Jan. 8 In Memory of 

Norman Gilman by Paul & Cindy Halpern. 
 

• Sponsored Kiddush Jan. 15th Honoring our 
exploration of the Jews of Sfat by Temple and 
an anonymous donor. 

• Sponsored Kiddush Jan. 22 In Appreciation of 
all the Executive Board and BOT members, 
both former and current. 

 

 

NEED-BASED SCHOLARSHIPS 
 AVAILABLE 

 
 

The Foundation for the Jewish Community of the Jewish 
Community Federation has a limited amount of funds avail-
able for need-based scholarships.  These scholarships are 
available to Jewish students having a permanent Rochester 
address, who are studying Jewish content for high school 
and college credit, and for Jewish teens who participate in 

an accredited summer, semester, or year long, Israel experi-
ence program. 

 
 

APPLICATION DEADLINE:  March 27, 2011 
 

For more information or an application 
 contact  Josh Boress, 461-0490 or 

jboress@jewishrochester.org 

Sisterhood Scholarship Opportunity 
 

Scholarships are available to Temple Beth David’s youth who 
meet the following requirements: 
 

1. His (her) family is a member in good standing of Temple 
Beth David and his (her) family is a member in good stand-
ing of Sisterhood. 

2. If the participant has been accepted into a program spon-
sored by a bona fide Jewish Organization, and can submit 
proof thereof. 

3. He (she) has submitted a written request to the Sisterhood 
President, no later than April 1 of the year of the pro-
posed trip. 

 

The funds available will be evenly divided among all applicants, 
subject to the approval of the Sisterhood Board.  Sisterhood 
offers this incentive in the hopes of encouraging our youth to 
participate in these educational experiences, and hopes that 
the youth benefitting will, in turn, be a positive influence on our 
youth to join similar activities. 

  תיקון עולם

Tikkun Olam 

 
Three baskets of school supplies, 
books, mittens and socks were 
delivered to #50 School in 
January, and they were very 
much appreciated!  Next it looks 
like some of the teens will be 
helping out at the Maplewood 
Library over February break with 
kids from #50 School as well as 
other city schools.  It feels good to 
be  bu i l d ing  an  ongo ing 

connection with a part of our 
community that can use our help. 
 
Please remember the ongoing 
collections outside of the 3rd 
grade classroom-- plastic bottle 
caps and school supplies and 
new/ gently used children's books 
for #50 School. 
 
Also, watch for information about 
a Tikkun Olam survey that will be 
available on the TBD website.  
The survey wil l  help us 
understand the role that tikkun 
olam plays in our congregation 

and what sorts of activities people 
are interested in. 
 
Thank you and keep up the 
generous spirit! 
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Name Observed Jewish 
Arnold Eli Fisher  Feb.1 Shevat 27 
Sarah Jacobs  Feb.1 Shevat 27 
Jennie Weinstein  Feb.1 Shevat 27 
Minnie Himmelstein  Feb.3 Shevat 29 
Sarah Marcusfield  Feb.3 Shevat 29 
Dr. Sidney Schatz  Feb.3 Shevat 29 
Julius Sherman  Feb.3 Shevat 29 
James Passeck  Feb.4 Shevat 30 
Abraham Wolinsky  Feb.4 Shevat 30 
Sarah Feldman  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Max Finkelstein  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Lea Grunspan  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Fanny Passer  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Sylvia Sharf  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Frank Sherman  Feb.5 Adar-I 1 
Rose Ambush  Feb.6 Adar-I 2 
Meyer Hillel Benski  Feb.6 Adar-I 2 
David Lustik  Feb.6 Adar-I 2 
Annie Peskowitz  Feb.6 Adar-I 2 
Jack Miller  Feb.8 Adar-I 4 
Jacob Salkowitz  Feb.8 Adar-I 4 
Minnie Blumkin  Feb.9 Adar-I 5 
Shirley Shapiro  Feb.9 Adar-I 5 
Frances Steinfeld  Feb.9 Adar-I 5 
David Brothman  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Clara Graver  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Zimmel Lampert  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Esther Orlen  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Nison Pollock  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Pearl Sosne  Feb.10 Adar-I 6 
Reva Moldawsky Levison  Feb.11 Adar-I 7 
Abe Kessler  Feb.12 Adar-I 8 
David Lempert  Feb.12 Adar-I 8 
Ada Wolf  Feb.12 Adar-I 8 
Rose Cohen  Feb.13 Adar-I 9 
Norman Klein  Feb.13 Adar-I 9 
Harry Roxin  Feb.13 Adar-I 9 
Anna Schrier  Feb.13 Adar-I 9 
Anna Alent  Feb.14 Adar-I 10 
Harry Pheterson  Feb.14 Adar-I 10 
 

 
Name Observed     Jewish 
Sonya Newman  Feb.15 Adar-I 11 
Rebecca Stone  Feb.15 Adar-I 11 
Leah Gastel  Feb.16 Adar-I 12 
Jacob Itkin  Feb.16 Adar-I 12 
Gary Passer  Feb.17 Adar-I 13 
Rose Robbins  Feb.17 Adar-I 13 
Eugene Schwartz  Feb.17 Adar-I 13 
Faye Goldin  Feb.18 Adar-I 14 
Anna Greenberg  Feb.18 Adar-I 14 
Jacob Harris  Feb.18 Adar-I 14 
Helmut Markus  Feb.19 Adar-I 15 
Kaaren Levin  Feb.21 Adar-I 17 
Sophie Povolotsky  Feb.21 Adar-I 17 
Gertrude Brotsky  Feb.22 Adar-I 18 
Pearl Feldman  Feb.22 Adar-I 18 
Jacob Haymoff  Feb.22 Adar-I 18 
William Rosenbaum  Feb.22 Adar-I 18 
Julius Berger  Feb.23 Adar-I 19 
Annette Harris  Feb.23 Adar-I 19 
Isadore Robert Hoffman  Feb.23 Adar-I 19 
Saralie Foote  Feb.24 Adar-I 20 
Alexander Kopen  Feb.24 Adar-I 20 
Albert Marcusfield  Feb.24 Adar-I 20 
Evelyn Dankner  Feb.25 Adar-I 21 
Leila Markus  Feb.25 Adar-I 21 
Martin Miller  Feb.25 Adar-I 21 
William David  Feb.26 Adar-I 22 
Hannah Lasken  Feb.26 Adar-I 22 
Anna Weinstein  Feb.26 Adar-I 22 
Nathan Hersch  Feb.27 Adar-I 23 
Louis Klein  Feb.27 Adar-I 23 
Sonia Alper  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Shirley Comiez  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Samuel Cramer  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Mildred Deutsch  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Jacob Goldman  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Judith Solomon Kravetz  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Bertha Marcusfield  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 
Betty Seigel  Feb.28 Adar-I 24 

Yahrzeits From  Feb 1 to Feb 28, 2011 (Shevat 27 to Adar-I 24, 5771) 

Moving temporarily? Please let us know and save us costly fees 

charged by the post office. (It will also ensure you get the bulletin 

while you are away.) Then give us a call or send an email when you 
are coming back home.  Call 266-3223 OR office@tbdrochester.org 
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Minimum Donations 
 

Greeting Card Mailed Out  $7.50 ea.       
3 or more Memorial or  $6.00 ea. 
    Greeting Cards ($18.00) 
 

Tree of Life Leaf $72.00 
Siddur Sim Shalom $30.00 
HH Prayer Book $30.00 
Etz Hayim  $75.00 
Basic Kiddush $72.00 
Cholent Sponsor $18.00 
Wine/Challah Sponsor $18.00 
 

Memorial Plaque    $270.00 
     Non Member $414.00 
 

Cemetery Plots In Riverside 
     Member $600.00 
     Non-Member $800.00 

385-1006 
Lynn Baker-Alent 

Address: 
From:  _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 

 
To:  ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 

Reason for Card/Message:  

Fund :  � D. Solomon     � M. Fishman    � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund � Temple Residence 
 � Mitzvah/Kiddush  � Capital Improvement     � Library � H. Kraus/Adult Ed. 
 � Torah Repair Fund   � USY/Kadima   � Shiva Chevra    � Rabbi Discretionary’s Fund 

� Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  � PreK Shabbaton  � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund 
 

Minimum Donation is $7.50. If no fund is specified, David Solomon Building Fund will be named.  
 

 

Send a Card to a friend or loved one!  
 
 

Make checks payable to: Temple Beth David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd., Rochester, NY 14617  
 
Date ____________    Amount enclosed $__________ (minimum donation $7.50) 



Temple Funds: 
• Capital Improvement Fund 
• David Solomon Memorial Building Fund  
• Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  
• Herb Kraus Adult Education Fund 
• Library Fund                
• Mitzvah Kiddush Fund 

• Marsha Fishman Memorial Education Fund 
• Rabbi Skopitz Memorial Youth Fund 
• Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

• Shiva Chevra Fund 

• Temple Residence Fund 

• Torah Repair Fund 

• USY/Kadima Fund 

Executive Officers: 
 

President: Martin Presberg 
Vice Presidents: 
• Administration: Helen Kashtan 
• Finance: Sy Zivan  
• Ritual: Gary Cohen 
• Education: Joan Papkin 
• Building: Scott Davis, Ed Drexler  
• Recording Secretary: Lewis Rothberg  

Temple Activity Chairs: 
 

Judaica Shop:  Linda Servetnick 
Men’s Club:  Jonathan Papkin 
Sisterhood: Debbie Steinfeld & Jackie Kaufman 
Bikkur Cholim: Karen Zivan 
Bulletin Folding:  Dorothy Sherr 
Book of Remembrance: C. Halpern & D. Steinfeld 
Bingo: Sylvia Roth 
Shiva Chevra: Merrie Franklin 
Kadima Advisor: Moshe Lewis 
Website Coordinators: Mike Berke, Neal Eckhaus 
Membership: Dave Kaufman 
Marketing: Dave Kaufman 
 

Temple Office:  Maria Dewhirst      266-3223 
Temple Website: http:/tbdrochester.org  
Email: office@tbdrochester.org  
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